## PARK HILLS TREE BOARD MINUTES AUGUST 6, 2016

Present: Kathleen Laurin, Pat Flannery, Will Korte, Mike Conway, Sue Bennings

Presiding: Mike Conway

Notes taken by Sue Bennings

Treasury: \$6,000 plus \$2604.89 in Reserve

Future meetings will be 8:30 on the first Saturday of the month at Reality Tuesday.

The Tree Board unanimously agreed to have a tree planted in memory of Skip Fangman. A marked memorial stone will be financed by the Tree Board, as well. Sue will talk to Millie about the choice of tree. Pam Spoor suggests the tree be planted in the green space in front of their house. Pam also knows the person to contact for the memory stone engraving.

Mike Conway has spoken to Pam Spoor about planting 10-12 trees in the space between the highway and sidewalk on Dixie Highway. Pam suggested he move forward. Mike suggests the Skyline Locust for the plantings. Mike had Tracy talk to the other strip shop owners and the owners of the building. She recounted they all agreed.

The tree and growth removal from the corner of Arlington and Dixie Highway was discussed in order to complete the planting of 27 trees and shrubs in the area. Mike Conway sent an email to Mayor Mattone and asked him to have the area cleared by September 10. Mayor Mattone responded that he would inform Mr. VonHandorf to have this work finished by then. The approximate bid for the project is \$1194.62 for the trees and shrubs from Ammon Nursery with an additional cost of \$656.70 for labor. Ron Watson or Salvador will be asked to do the plantings.

Pat Flannery reported that there were two tree applications with one tree to be replaced on Amsterdam. Will Korte is planning to request three trees for his condo association. Final approval is pending from that association.

Will Korte made a call to Duke Energy to inquire about any grant or matching money that may be available to tree boards. He is awaiting a response.

NEXT MEETING SEPTEMBER 3, 2016 8:30 AM REALITY TUESDAY